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Wishing you a Merry Christmas, Happy New Year and Happy Holidays! 
 
 
 
 
 
 



2 
 

 

Badgerland F100’s Truck Club 
Honoring trucks from 1948-1972 

 

The Club Website is:  www.badgerlandf100s.com 
 
Current Club Officers*  
 
President*  Mike Connor – 2315 S. Syene Road, Madison, WI 53711 
   Phone (608) 274-6257  mikeconnor@charter.net 
 
Vice President* Rick Pribbenow – 206 Maple Street, Sauk City, WI 53583 
   Phone (608) 643-2544 riknroz@charter.net 
 
Secretary*  Roger McDermott – 20845 State Highway 78, Blanchardville, WI  53516 

(608) 523-4499   erbsmcdermott@tds.net 
 
Treasurer*  Chris Connor – 2315 S. Syene Road, Madison, WI 53711 
   Phone (608) 274-6257 mikeconnor@charter.net 
 
Newsletter Editor Rick Pribbenow – 206 Maple Street, Sauk City, WI 53583 
   Phone (608) 643-2544 riknroz@charter.net 
 
In this month’s newsletter: 
Page 3  Club Meetings/Functions, Birthdays, Car Shows/Swap Meets 2013 
Page 4  Many Thanks From Dean Malin 
Page 5  The Next Meeting Is Saturday, January 18th, Club Dues 
Page 6  The Richard V. Munz Collection  
Page 7  A Look Back At 2013 
Page 8  A Look Back At 2013…continued 
Page 9  For Sale/Wanted 
Page 10 For Sale/Wanted…continued 
Page 11 For Sale/Wanted…continued 
Page 12 Smoken Pig Express & Bruce Horkey’s Wood & Parts Ads  
Page 13 Fat Man Fabrications Ad 
Page 14 Visibolts Ad 
  
  
  
 
  
   
Send your article contributions, ideas, for sale or want ads, car/truck show dates, birthdays or events to 
the newsletter editor: 
 
Rick Pribbenow, 206 Maple Street, Sauk City, WI 53583 or email them to riknroz@charter.net 
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Club Meetings/Functions 
December – No meeting this month, time for your families. 
January 18th – Meeting & Swap meet at Jeff Mundt’s shop in Prairie du Sac, WI. 
February – Christmas Party – date and place to be determined. 
March – Winter Banquet – date and place to be determined. 
 

Birthdays 
December 
12/09 Scott Bokath 
12/12 Paul Hilgers 
12/14 Ken Williams 
12/14 Sonia Redmond 
12/21 Mike Connor 
12/21 Ruthanne Koeshall 
12/21 Molly Fedkenheuer 
12/24 Tom Redmond 
12/27 Ladena Livingston 
12/29 Greg Masters 
12/31 Andy Masters 
   
January    February   March 
1/06 Linda Williams   2/06 Cindy Favor   3/01 Eric Masters 
1/07 Kim Schneider   2/09 Jeff Mundt   3/05 Rachel Schneider 
1/23 Ricky Livingston  2/14 Gary Mahloch  3/06 Rick Linskens  
1/27 Chuck Blanchard  2/17 Chris Connor  3/07 Jerad Fedkenheuer 
1/28 Barb McDermott  2/20 Julie Zeien  3/09 Sandra Berg 
1/30 Jim Titus        3/25 Sadie Schneider 
1/30 Jackie Masters       3/31 Jean Hilgers 
1/30 Chris Farmer        
1/31 Mark Pofahl 
 

Car & Truck Shows/Swap Meets 2013 
Note:  Please contact the Editor if you have any show information you would like posted in the newsletter. 
Shows for 2014 will be posted here as I get current information and dates. 
* – no date yet 
 
The following websites have more information and show locations: 
www.oldride.com/events/wisconsin.html  www.wisconsincollectorcar.com 
www.carshowguide.com     
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Many Thanks From Dean Malin 
 
Hi Badgerland members, 
 
What a year it has been.  I did get some work done on the panel this year.  I plan on doing 
what I can, when I can.  There really isn’t much left to do.  LOL. We also went to Lincoln, NE this 
spring to see Speedway Motors and Bill’s Museum of American Speed.  I went with 3 local 
cruizers.  Had a blast!  That is a HAVE TO DO for every gearhead.  Since I’m retired we are 
always looking to do something, we usually jump in the 442 and go cruzing.  We’ve done that a 
lot this year.  I have been workin’ in the shop still trying to make it my dream shop!  Ya right! 
 
It’s been a fun year I will say that.  I told Jo and the kids I was not going to miss the Dash this 
year, well I made it, though my panel did not.  I thought with a little prodding from everybody, it 
would have been there.  It would have looked neat next to Todd’s and Buck’s creations.  It’s 
been a labor of love and an excuse to get out of the house for 12 years.  It will get done! 
 
The family and I headed to the Dash.  We did have a great time, I wish that we could have 
stayed longer.  It was a humbling experience to receive that tailgate, with all the members and 
friends signature on it.  I want to thank all the members, family’s and friends of Badgerland F100 
Truck Club.  We don’t realize that this club is more like one big family than a truck club. 
 
I got a letter in the mail the other day, it was from Farmer.  HMMMM!  What is this?  Well come to 
find out that there was a check in the letter, along with an explanation for this check.  Once 
again, HUMBLED.  It seems through some investigation that Mr. Farmer took this upon himself to 
do the dirty work and to have a benefit on my behalf.  Mr. Farmer you have my lifetime vote for 
“Vice President”.   I want to wish all our members, their family and Badgerland friends a Very 
Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year! 
 
        A very warm and humbling, THANK YOU, from myself and my family. 
 
                     Dean Malin and Family 
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The Next Meeting Is Saturday, January 18th! 
 
The first meeting and swap meet of 2014 will be at Jeff Mundt’s shop in Prairie du Sac, WI on 
Saturday, January 18th at 12:00 noon.  Bring any parts to swap/sell, a dish to pass, beverages of 
your choice and a chair.  Jeff’s address is Rahl Road, Prairie du Sac, WI 53578.  If you get lost call 
Jeff at (608) 963-4769 or Rick at (608) 576-3891. 
 
Directions: 
From Madison, take Hwy 12 WEST to Sauk City. Continue through Sauk City on Hwy 12 about 2.5 
miles to the John Deere dealership and turn LEFT at the light onto Hwy PF. Continue WEST about 
1 mile to Rahl Road and turn RIGHT on Rahl Road. Follow it all the way back until you come to a 
cul-de-sac. Jeff’s driveway will be the first on the right (S9460). The shop is at the end of the 
driveway. 
 
From the EAST & SOUTH (eastern Wisconsin and Illinois) take Interstate 39/90/94 to exit #119 (Lodi 
– Hwy 60 exit WEST). Turn right onto Hwy 60 and head WEST to Lodi (about 4 miles). Go through 
Lodi following Hwy 60 WEST (about 12 miles) to Prairie Du Sac. At the stop sign on the Wisconsin 
River Bridge, continue going straight (WEST) on Prairie Street (Hwy PF) to Hwy 12. Continue WEST 
about 1 mile to Rahl Road and turn RIGHT on Rahl Road. Follow it all the way back until you 
come to a cul-de-sac. Jeff’s driveway will be the first on the right (S9460). The shop is at the end 
of the driveway. 
 

Club Dues 
Membership Dues – It’s That Time of Year Again 
 
Annual membership dues of $20 are due by January 31, 2014.  Unless you are a Lifetime 
Member, please forward your checks made payable to Badgerland F-100s Ltd. to the club 
Treasurer: 
 
 Chris Connor 
 2315 S Syene Rd. 
 Madison, WI 53711 
 
If you are interested in becoming a Lifetime Member, the cost is $200 and you won’t ever have 
to worry about remembering to send in your annual dues again.  If you are a new member and 
have joined the club at the truck show in September 2013, or since then, and paid $20, then 
your 2014 dues are considered paid.   
 
Remember if you pay your dues after January 31st, you’ll have to pay an additional $2 for each 
month that you are late.   
 
Thanks and hope to see all of you continue to be a part of a really great club! 
 
Chris Connor 
Membership Chair/ Treasurer 
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Badgerland F-100s 

The Richard V. Munz Collection 
 
On Friday, November 23rd, the usual breakfast car guy get together at the Green Lantern in 
McFarland, WI took a twist.  Instead of the usual camaraderie and bench racing during/after 
breakfast, we were invited to well-known Madison area real estate mogul and car guy Richard 
V. Munz’ car hideout to look at his fine collection of classics.  Housed in an old Mercedes 
dealership dating back before the 50’s was his collection.  I for one was in shock and awe when 
we first stepped inside the front door and saw just some of the memorabilia and a few classics 
let alone the other two floors to be discovered.  I don’t know what Jeff Mundt, Mike and Sean 
Connor thought, but I’m guessing the same.  The history setting in this building is mind boggling.  
Memorabilia, flat head engines, super chargers, race cars, parts, cars and notable hot rods.   
It was fun and it took the better part of 2 hours to view.  (Oh, and did I mention, we met Willie G. 
Davidson?  Owner of Harley Davidson Motorcycles.)  Below are a few photos of what we saw. 
 
Rick Pribbenow 
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A Look Back At 2013 
 
We started off January 2013 with a meeting and swap meet at Torger Mikkelson’s shop in 
Waunakee, WI.  Many members showed up and we filled his office/showroom.  After the 
meeting we went to the shop for a small swap meet where Leni Bitter brought parts and Torger 
had some stuff for sale.  Then, it was off to Quaker Steak & Lube for some much deserved grub. 
 
Then February came with our Christmas Party at the Prime Quarter Steak House in Madison, WI.  
What a fun time with the F100 family, good eats, drinks, laughs galore and of course the White 
Elephant gift grabbing bonanza.  Sadly, also in February we lost club member Vance 
Krebsbach to cancer. 
 
In March came the Winter Banquet at the Prairie du Sac Town Hall.  We had a really good 
attendance and loads of laughs especially at Mike Connor’s expense when he was presented 
with his recognition(s) for speeding in Woodford County, IL.  (Remember?)  Understand that 
Mike is usually the giver as he rarely slips up to get caught.  New truckers were chosen for the 
traveling awards and we bench raced, ate and had a short meeting. 
 
April was celebrated in the Farmer’s new garage (built by many club members and friends) in 
Verona, WI.  Dave is so proud of his new place to re-invent the truck – you know, chop, cut, 
rebuild! 
 
As for May, we spent a cold windy day at the MATC Auto Students 1st Annual Pride In Your Ride 
Car Show in Madison, WI.  Luckily, Dave and Julie Farmer brought “Stubby” (their ’48 F1) so we 
could warm ourselves around its flamed front end.  We met celebrities like Nubby from Nub 
Grafix (custom painted bikes for Orange County Choppers) and Mitch Lanzini an auto body 
expert (appeared on Overhaulin’ as he prepped and painted many of the cars for Chip Foose).  
Also, Mike and Chris Connor went to Mississippi for a rod run and got to visit the George Poteet 
car collection (wow) and then made their way to the F-100 Supernationals in Pigeon Forge, TN. 
 
In June, we went to the Uncle Art & Mary Jo’s Annual Car Show which is held at Camp Carlson 
in Prairie du Sac, WI (across the street from Wollersheim Winery).  We had our meeting and 
viewed over 100 vehicles of all kinds.  The proceeds of this show go to benefit the Relay For Life 
Cancer Fund.  It’s a fun family show put on by the Pape family.  Also, Chuck Rogers attended 
the Lacon, IL car show where he got to meet “Big Daddy” Don Garlits. 
 
July meeting was spent with Barb & Roger McDermott at Lake Joy Campground near Belmont, 
WI, home of Wisconsin’s first Capital.  We had our meeting and then did a cruise to the first 
Capital site and then on to the largest “M” in the world made by the students at the College of 
Engineering at Platteville, WI and continued on to the Potosi Brewery Museum where we toured 
the museum and had a great meal afterward. 
 
In August, we attended the Spring Green Car Show in Spring Green, WI where Dennis Gage of 
“My Classic Car” was filming.  We didn’t get to meet him and he didn’t come to take a look at 
our trucks either.  Oh well.  He missed out on meeting our group!  We had a short meeting and 
as always had much fun conversing with each other. 
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A Look Back At 2013…continued 
 
The month of September was a blur for most of us.  Dash to the Dells 24 was taking place and 
we were in the “ready or not, here we come” mode.  We had great attendance and loads of 
fun along with many new trucks and truckers who had never been to our show.  We gave away 
generous amounts of door prizes and many home-made trophies which are always a hit with 
the crowd.  We had a “Baggo Tournament” on boards made by Wall Zeien, raced hot wheels 
and valve covers.  The club also gave away a tailgate to Dean Malin (a club member who has 
cancer) signed by all the club members who attended the Dash.  The tailgate was donated 
and painted by club member Greg Schneider.  Remember club members, the 25th Anniversary 
is in 2014-be ready to attend! 
 
The October meeting was spent in Roanoke, IL at the Greg & Kim Schneider home where we 
got to see how Greg is progressing on his ’56 panel truck.  It’s coming along quite nicely.  We 
had good attendance with all the IL chapter guys in attendance and we were even graced by 
Bruce and Darla Bordner from Indiana! 
 
The cold November get together started at Sears in the South Ridge Mall near Milwaukee where 
we took in a car show and we were some of the first in line to meet “The Count” of Count’s 
Kustoms in Las Vegas, Danny Koker and his shop manager Kevin.  A couple of real, cool car 
guys.  After the meet and greet, autograph signing and photo taking, it was off to a sports bar 
and grill called Matty’s where we had our meeting and some great food. 
 
Hey look…December is upon us already!  Where did the year go?  We have no meeting in 
December as it should be spent with your families and close friends over the Christmas and New 
Year’s holidays.  If you missed out on any of the meetings this year, you missed a lot and you 
should plan on attending as many as possible in 2014 as you never know what is going to 
happen.  Also, a big year for the Dash to the Dells-it’s our 25th Anniversary.  Plan to attend now! 
 
Well in closing, enjoy the holidays, be kind to others and generous to those less fortunate and 
have fun with family and friends. 
 
Until January, Merry Christmas, Happy New Year, Happy Holidays! 
Rick (Ros) Pribbenow 
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For Sale/Wanted 
(Please notify the editor when your item is sold or found so your ad can be removed.) 
Wanted 
 
For Sale 
 
For Sale:   1953-56 F-100 fiberglass running boards - $100.00. 
Call Paul Hilgers @ (608) 217-8387 WI 
 
For Sale:  1967-79 Ford truck parts, 360/390 FE parts, 2-460 engines. 
Call Keith Barth @ (309) 231-3108 IL 
 
For Sale:  Holley 600 CFM carb, recent rebuild, fits most Ford w/auto trans. - $150.00 obo 
Holley 550 CFM carb for 1958-60 Edsel, needs manual choke, original - $125.00 obo 
Holley 600 CFM carb for 383-440 Mopar, manual or auto trans, recent rebuild, vacuum manual 
choke - $200.00 obo.  Call Chuck Rogers @ (608) 575-0426 WI 
 
1953-1956 Hood Tilt Kits - $250.00 each.  Call Greg Schneider @ (309) 231-3232 (IL) 
 
For Sale:  Miscellaneous engines and parts parts left over from a ’56 F-100 project.  I have 292’s – 
(3) rebuilders, couple trannys, one 1955 car auto tranny and one 1960 truck 3 speed manual, 
one complete 460 with a C6 bolted to it, couple of 351W’s for rebuilding, 302 heads, extra 460 
heads and exhaust manifolds, rams horn exhaust manifolds, couple truck master parts catalogs, 
restored 1958 WI car plates with metal tags, couple sets of Ford truck wheels, one set chrome, 
and many boxes of other small parts.  Call Bob Ward @ (414) 423-0069 (WI) 
 
For Sale:  1953-72 Ford F100-350 Truck Parts: 
1953-56 F100 Hoods (4) (see below) 
(1) 1955 good w/small dent and little rust-$95 
(1) 1953 in good condition (needs minor repair where hood ornament was)-$150 
(1) 1955 in nice condition – western metal-$400 
(1) 1955 in very nice condition-$400 
1953-56 F100-350 (1) Upper valance-$25 
1953-56 F100-350 Full factory grille guard-$100 
1956 F100-350 (2) fuel pumps (glass bowl)-$20 each 
1956 F100-350 Fuel tank in like new condition-$50 
1956 F100-350 Hood hinges-$15 each, window regulators-$10 each and misc. small parts-ask 
1957-64 F100-350 Ford truck NOS 292 Y-block cam shaft – year unknown-$50 
1961 F100-350 NOS grille in factory primer-$175 
1961-63 F100-350 NOS Uni-body rear tail light lenses-$75 
1968 F100-350 painted steel rear step bumper-$75, side window glass (1)-$10, R&L vent window 
assemblies-$25, nice Sport Custom door panels complete with arm rests and door handles 
(green)-$125, rear window glass-$10, jack-$20, heater box assembly with good heater core-$75, 
and misc. small parts-ask.  Many small NOS truck parts-just ask. 
 
Inventory changes quickly, so call early. 
Call Rick Pribbenow @ (608) 576-3891 (WI) 
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For Sale/Wanted…continued 
 

 
For Sale: 1963 Ford F100 long box, 223-6cylinder, 4 speed, 72,000 original miles, Montana truck, 
new brakes, rebuilt carburetor, clean rust free truck. 
Runs great.  Asking $4,900.00 or best offer. 
Call Dick Rucinski @ (715) 421-2224 WI 
 

 
For Sale:  1967 Chevrolet C10 long box, 6 cylinder, 4 speed, 32,000 original miles, Montana truck, 
new brakes, clean rust free truck with only minor scatches and dents. 
Runs great.  Asking $4,900.00 or best offer. 
Call Dick Rucinski @ (715) 421-2224 WI 
 
Need Pin Striping, Hand Lettered Signs or Vinyl Letters/Decals made? 
Call club member Gary Leamons of L’SIGN in Baraboo @ (608) 548-2016 (WI) 
 
Gary Leamons can even make you one of these cool Badgerland signs for under $50.00. 
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For Sale/Wanted…continued 
 
Don’t forget to buy your “BEST of COUNTRY COOKIES” recipe books from Wally Zeien.  These are 
only $10.00 of which $5.00 of each book sold goes to the “Heart of Harmony” Men’s Acapella 
Chorus of which Wally is a member.  277 of the BEST cookie recipes from over 34,000 entries!  
Get yours today!  Call Wally at (262) 374-9661. 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

**Please remember to do business with the vendors 
who support the Badgerland F-100 Truck Club year 
after year. 
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“Thank You” to Bruce Horkey for his continued support of the 

Badgerland F100’s Truck Club & “Dash to the Dells 24 & 10th Unofficial Panel Nationals” 
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“Thank You” to Brent at Fat Man Fabrications for his continued support of the 
Badgerland F100’s Truck Club & “Dash to the Dells 24 & 10th Unofficial Panel Nationals” 
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